

SGA (Zoom) Meeting Minutes
3/18/2020

Attending: Co-President Leah Wenger, Co-President Seth Weaver, Vice-President Emma Yoder, Treasurer Hannah Nichols, Secretary Anisa Leonard, VP of Marketing Theodore Yoder, Student Life Rep. Shannon Dycus, Student Life Rep. Rachel Roth Sawatzky

1. Call to Order at 8:01
2. Roll Call and Check-In
3. New Business: Today SGA will be discussing what leadership looks like in a time of crisis. How do we support our senators, and the student body? What are the pressing matters that we have to finish this semester?
 - a. Communication Matters
 - i. Theo will post on the SGA Instagram about the new student life post.
 - b. Things to discuss with senate
 - i. Brainstorm how previous events (late night pancakes) will look like (ie perhaps watching faculty make pancakes).
 - ii. Executive elections for next year.
 1. People can have their petition on a google doc, and simply just have 25 people type their names.
 2. Emily Forrer was thinking of creating two google forms. One being an initial form with name and platform, a second one with a unique link that people can send out to get signatures. Elections will still happen April 6th. Exec Team should have transition documents done by then.
 - iii. Seth and Leah will still send out the all campus survey, with some adjustments to be relevant to the situation now.
 1. The survey has questions regarding food services, administration, health center, course catalogue, student led initiatives and other areas of campus.
 2. Tyler Goss will also be sending out a survey to see what students would like in terms of programming moving forward.
 - c. Funding Matters
 - i. Destiny's Daughters has yet to transfer the money for their request. Hannah is still in conversation with them as to if they still need the money.
 - ii. The BSA funding request for \$1200 will be discussed next week. Hannah will follow up with the club for more details.
 - iii. Hannah has reached out to Tim about how to finalize the budget for next year. Hannah will reach out to Tracy about it.
 1. Clubs will still need to submit electronic funding request forms for next year. Hannah has sent out an email to the link online and is working on getting access to their responses
 - iv. Entertaining funding requests the rest of this year.
 1. Rachel suggests not ruling out all funding requests, as some clubs might get very creative.

Meeting ended at 8:40pm
Recorded by Anisa Leonard